
How does the Prime Minister break free
from his Parliamentary captors?

The Prime Minister has been taken hostage by Parliament. This Parliament has
decided to oppose the people by denying us the result of our people’s vote.
The Prime Minister threatened to implement the people’s view, so they decided
to strip him of the power of his office to stop him. Revealing their true
anti democratic nature they stopped him holding a general election to let the
people reassert their will. This is surely the worst chapter in Parliament’s
usually democratic story. It is quite wrong of Parliament to both prevent a
government governing and to refuse an election to choose a new government. It
is Parliament against the people.

It is something worse than this. It is deliberately placing UK government
entirely under the control of EU government. The PM is hostage to stop him
taking us out of the EU. He is hostage to stop him negotiating from a
position of strength with the EU. He is hostage so the EU can pass any law,
make any legal judgement, make any financial demand it wishes and a weak UK
will have  to obey and pay.

So what are the Prime Minister’s options from here?

He should obey the law, but he should expect Parliament to pass laws
according to our rules and conventions and not to abuse the legislative
powers it holds.

He should not resign. Resigning would give the EU faction what they want,
control of the executive as well as of Parliament. They would delay an
election and seek to make it even more difficult for us to leave the EU.

He should mount the case that Parliament legislated to keep us in
unreasonably.  It overturned the need for a Money resolution and Queens
consent. It is seeking to make a law out of a political instruction to a
Prime Minister it refuses to remove from office by voting him out. If
Parliament does not like the government’s use of its powers, then it has to
vote it out of office. It has refused to even consider a No confidence vote
followed by an election if the opposition wins. The PM should not back down
from his refusal to ask for another extension to our membership for no
obvious helpful purpose.

The Prime Minister needs to seek an early election. He could on Monday try to
amend the Fixed Term Parliament Act as that would only require a simple
majority, not a two thirds majority.There could then be sufficient decent
individual Opposition MPs who would support, seeing the damage delay is doing
to Parliament and to their parties reputation with voters other than those
wedded to the EU. There is the issue of whether that could invite worse
amendments. It would need to have very narrow scope to avoid amendments that
seek to change the franchise or undertake other constitutional changes, so
once again lawyers and arguments over procedure would need to precede tabling
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 anything.

He should rally the country against those MPs and parties who have created
this mess. He should urge other member states to deny any move to delay the
UK’s exit further, making clear that the UK forced to stay in the EU against
the will of the people is not in their interests any more than ours. How can
the EU proceed when one of its largest members has no intention of joining
the Euro, no intention of helping pay for the Euro scheme  and no wish to
support any of the necessary moves to greater political union?


